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CANADA POST
COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

Issue date: September 24, 2018

The release of the Canada Post Community
Foundation'’s fundraising semi-postal stamp signals
the start of Canada Post’s annual fundraising
campaign. Your dollar donation for a booklet of 10
stamps and 10 cents for the Official First Day Cover
goes directly to support Canadian children and
youth, through the funding of programs for breakfast,
anti-bullying, special education, camps for children
fighting illness, early literacy and other programs.
Designer Matthew Warburton of Emdoubleyu
Design says of the inspiration behind the stamp,
“Everyone can recall days from their childhood,
spending a hot summer afternoon lying in the grass

Product Denomination

$950
Booklet of
10 stamps
414089111

$1 95

First day of issue
special envelope
414089131

looking up at the clouds rolling by. This design
recreates that feeling of freedom, wonderment and
joy with a child sitting on a grassy, flower-speckled
hilltop, looking up at the sky and seeing animal
shapes in the fluffy clouds.” The stamp was illustrated
by Julie Morstad, one of Canada's top illustrators of
children’s books, whose work is honoured frequently
in the Alcuin Society Book Awards.

Thanks to the generosity of our customers in
2017, the Canada Post Community Foundation
provided $1.1 million in funding to grassroots and
community-based child and youth organizations
across the country.

Size Quantity Printing process

Booklet of 10 stamps Permanent™ (domestic rate) 24 mm x 32 mm 160,000 Lithography in 4 colours
+ 10¢ donation
Official First Day Cover ~ Permanent™ (domestic rate) 190 mm x 112 mm 7,000 Cancellation site: Ottawa ON

+ 10¢ donation

Design: Matthew Warburton | Emdoubleyu Design Illustration: Julie Morstad Printing: Lowe-Martin

Included in Stamps of Canada July-September 2018 collector’s pack: die-cut single stamp from booklet.
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2018 Banquet at Prestige Inn Vernon BC
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MINUTES Bl ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING September 12, 2018

Attendance was 31 members. The meeting was brought to order at 8:10 a.m.

Gary Fisher opened the meeting by welcoming everyone. Gary explained how our monies are generated: a; from our
membership dues, b; money from Canada Post Corporation as a result of our annual report card (for 2018 it was $500)
and seed money from National office (for 2018 it was $1 per member and $4 per paid member). This was $1,294.

Ed Ewanchuk gave the financial statement (attached) He said we currently have 217 paid members and 125 associate
members out of a total of 564 registered members.

Gary announced that all positions for the Chapter 29 Executive were up for elections and called upon Frank Wernick to
chair the elections. The results were:

President: Gary Fisher by acclamation

1% Vice President: Bill Blair by acclamation

2" Vice President: Gil Summerell by acclamation

Secretary: Wanda Fisher by acclamation

Tresurer: Ed Ewanchuk by acclamation

Gary made a motion to introduce the installation of a 3™ Vice President and suggested Mike Bonnie for the position. Gill
Summerell seconded the motion. Allin favour.

Gary Fisher suggested the idea of holding a banquet in 2019 since it would be the 30" Anniversary of the Heritage Club.
There was a discussion on how this would be presented. Pam Dyrda liked the idea of having the usual format. Mike
Bonnie also suggested a two-night affair. Marg Wernick suggested only one night with a Meet & Greet followed the
next morning by the General Meeting and a formal luncheon. She felt this would make it more affordable for many
people. This idea was favourable to most.

A further discussion took place regarding the location. Henry Ewanick suggested Penticton. Mike Bonnie suggested
Kelowna. A show of hands favoured Penticton. A further show of hands favoured a Tuesday/Wednesday in mid
September for the time.

Gary explained that since our officers are elected for a 2-year term there would be no elections in 2019.

Bi annual elections would be held in 2020. There was a discussion regarding how elections could be handled in the
future: by e-mail and/or mailing with the newsletter.

Gary mentioned that we may possibly be accepting membership dues by e-transfer in 2019.

There was a discussion regarding how information is passed to the members. Some councils (Kelowna, Vernon) have a
phone committee. Others use e-mail. Wanda Fisher suggested that we will attempt to learn how to send out bulk e-
mails to all members.

Gary asked how people felt about the size of the newsletter siting that he had a comment that one of the newsletters
was too big. Most agreed that size was not a concern.

There was a discussion regarding the recipients of our donations of $2000. Some suggestions were the Vernon Jubilee
Hospital, Joanna’s House in Kelowna, the Shriners. Pam Dyrda and Mike Bonnie suggested the Hospice House. Bill Blair
suggested the Mason’s Cancer Car Project. A show of hands favoured splitting the funds into two $1,000 donations.
Mike Bonnie made a motion to donate $1,000 to the Vernon Jubilee Hospital. All in favour. Bill Blair made a motion to
donate $1,000 to the Mason’s Cancer Car Project. Seconded by Mike Bonnie. All in favour.

There was a discussion regarding the food for the Meet & Greet and the Banquet. As is the case in these discussions,
there were several comments both for and against the different foods and the amount that was available. Linda Bonnie
suggested that the food be labeled to aid people who may have dietary problems. Wanda Fisher suggested that if a
person does have a dietary issue, that it should be up to them to inform the planners.

There was also a discussion regarding the time for the Meet & Greet. In the end it was thought that perhaps a time
change to 7:00 p.m. following dinner might be a better time.

Jim Thompson made a suggested that the executive take turns running the meetings to encourage new thoughts.
Someone also suggested that the Presidents of the councils attend the general meetings. Mike Bonnie would like to see
Executive Meetings held more often.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.

Prepared by Wanda Fisher
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Please return this form by December 31, 2018 to:

Gary Fisher.
#101 — 3606 25" Avenue,
Vernon, B.C. V1T 1P3
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Newsletter #38, November,

2018
President: Council Pridents:
Gary Fisher Kelowna- Irene Hawrysh 250-762-8525
101-3600 25th Ave Penticton- Mike Bonnie 236-422-1061
Vernon. BC VIT 1P3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479

250-545-6375 Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075

cpheritageclub29@shaw.ca new address

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people

I Vice President- Bill Blair Newsletter Editor,

2™ Vice President-Gil Summerell Pamela Dyrda

3rd Vice President-Mike Bonnie 250-446-2331
Secretary-Wanda Fisher . .
Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk pubbajean@gmail.com

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Another year is drawing to a close. It was an eventful year for myself and Wanda with the Heritage Club.
Between the AGM in Toronto in May and all the various luncheons and dinners, including one in Cranbrook, and
then our bi annual banquet event, it was a very sociable year. I was pleased with how well the banquet events
went. Everyone involved had a very good time. Of course I always wish that more members would come out to
enjoy the three days of friendship and good times that take place.

For those of you who are venturing to the sunny south, I wish you good travels and a warm winter. For the rest of
us, we will hunker down with good books, movies and hopefully enjoy some activities at our local senior centers.

We are looking forward to some exciting changes within the Heritage Club, some of which are outlined in this
newsletter and which will help us keep up with the changing times.

I wish you a happy holiday season and look forward to touching base with you in our January 2019 newsletter.
Take care.

Gary Fishier
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A very enjoyable and informative luncheon meeting was held on October 31 with 19 members attending. The
in-house draw was won by Ann Jubenvill. A wreath was laid in the Heritage Club’s name by Gary Fisher at the
Remembrance Day ceremonies at Kal Tire Place. Our next lunch will be held on November 29 at 12:00 noon at
the Hot Spot Restaurant. This year our Christmas dinner will be held at Asian Avenue Restaurant on December
18 beginning at 5:00 p.m. The cost will be $23.00 per person including tea/coffee/ tax and tip. We would like
to thank our phone callers for their help over the past year: Bill Blair, Vivian Davis, Helen Heber, Ann Jubenvill,
Judy Keckalo, Fred Stoll. Submitted by Wanda Fisher

We met on Tuesday, October 2 at the Penticton Buffet. We had 21 attendees including our recently retired
Council President Gil Summerell along with his wife Dodie and their daughter. The in-house draw had two
winners of $17.00 each. A discussion took place on the proposed 30" Anniversary to be held in Penticton in
September 2019. It was decided that we would have three luncheons next year: Spring, April 3; Summer,
Summerland the 3" week of June and Fall, the 2" week of October in Penticton. Pam Dyrda also offered an
open invitation to her annual BBQ in Rock Creek. Gil and Dodie were thanked for their on-going service and
received a great round of heartfelt applause. Submitted by Mike Bonnie

Ll

A dinner get together was held in Cranbrook on August 15 with 12 members attending. It was good to see
everyone after a long absence. During dinner, some memories were shared. Jean Dureski recalled that in
1951 she was given a heads up from Skip Fennessy that there was an opening at the Post Office for a Counter
Clerk. She applied and got the position. However in 1955, she married Paul and was told that she had to give
up the position because a married women was not allowed to work in the same office as her spouse. Skip
Fennessy remembered having to take an exam every year in order to qualify for the pay increase. Gary Fisher
remembered his Supervisor giving him a personal check—hands, nails, shoes, shaving job, etc. before being
allowed out on his route. Barb Olson brought in her first quilt fashioned following her retirement.
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The beautiful quilt was made from old post office counter clerk
and letter carrier shirts that were decommissioned. The photo
above was taken by our waitress Mary Ann Connochie, whose
mother Doreen McGee was a postal employee who passed away
in 2012.

Submitted by Wanda Fisher

Barb Olson and her quilt

PLEASE NOTE THAT WE NOW HAVE A NEW E-MAIL ADDRESS: Starting now it will be
cpheritageclub29 @shaw.ca

CHAPTER NEWS:

It is now time to return your VOLUNTEER SHEETS. You know.......... the ones we included in the January
newsletter.......... the ones you have been keeping in a handy location for easy monthly additions. Please send
these to Gary Fisher at the address on the front page of this newsletter. You can also scan and return them by
e-mail to us at our new e-mail address cpheritageclub29@shaw.ca Please keep in mind that these forms are
not a competition or a judgement on you as a member, but rather a very important tool used to show Canada
Post how our members assist our communities. If you prefer, you can remain anonymous.

The SANTA LETTER WRITING PROGRAM is one of our most important projects we undertake. Every year
thousands of letters are sent to children from all over the world eagerly waiting to hear from Santa. If you are
interested in being a Santa Helper for this most worthwhile and rewarding program, please let us know. You
can contact us at our new e-mail address cpheritageclub29@shaw.ca
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We believe we can say that our bi-annual banquet was a resounding success. The Meet & Greet far exceeded
our expectations in attendance and everyone had a good time. There were a few humorous stories shared at
the mic which gave everyone something to smile about. It was a gorgeous sunny morning for the golf
tournament the next morning and although small at 12 participants, was great fun and almost everyone went
home with a prize. The longest drive men’s was won by Fred Jarvis, the longest drive ladies was won by
Carlayne Baxter. The longest putt men’s was won by Reg Shumay, the longest putt ladies was won by
Carlayne Baxter. The winning team was Ed & Lorie Hamlin, Fred Jarvis and May Heim. We would like to thank
Merv and Barb Mathers for the engraving on our trophy.

There was also indoor mini golf that produced many laughs and jokes. The afternoon author presentation by
Elinor Florence was well attended by 42 people and everyone was totally enthralled with her slide show and
question period.

The evening buffet dinner was enjoyed by 63 members and guests. It was followed by and thoroughly enjoyed
by the Zirka Ukrainian Dancers of the Okanagan and music played on the Cello. Following that there was a
raffle draw for a coffee maker which was won by Henry Ewanick and then there were door prizes handed out.

We would like to thank the following companies for their contributions: Asian Avenue, Bourbon Street Bar &
Grill, Canada Post, Johnson Insurance, Kal Tire, Papa Murphy’s Pizza, Prestige Hotels, Spallumcheen Golf and
Country Club and Toyota.

The following morning we held our General Meeting and elections. The minutes are included later in this
newsletter.

s
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VOLUNTEER DRIVER
PROGRAM

Gary Fisher is shown presenting a cheque Gary also presented a cheque for $1,000 to Dick
For $1,000 to the VJH Foundation Auty of the Freemason’s Cancer Car Project

2019 will mark the 30™ Anniversary of the Heritage Club. We will celebrate the occasion with a special event
on September 17 and 18 in Penticton. The hotel is yet to be chosen but more information will be in the
January newsletter.

GREAT NEWS! Beginning in January 2019 we will be making it even easier for you to pay your membership
dues. We will be introducing e-transfer payments. The January 2019 newsletter will contain instructions on
how to use this easy system. If you prefer, you can still use the old mail-in method using the Membership
Form which will be included in your newsletter.
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We recently donated approximately 86 pounds of pull tabs and aluminum to Judy Keckalo of the Royal Purple
who use this material to donate to their charities.

Do you have any old post office ties stored away? We are looking for old ties; counter clerk or letter carrier,
mens’ or ladies’; for a special project. If you have any, please send them to us at the address on the front page
of this newsletter.

It is with great sadness that we announce the death of Freddie Walgren, one of our Founding Members on
October 1, 2018. Freddie commenced his service as a letter carrier in Nelson in 1951. He was later promoted
to supervisory letter carrier and to postal supervisor of the letter carrier section in Nelson. He continued in
this position until his retirement in 1985 after 34 years of dedicated service. Freddie was a member of the
Nelson Kootenay Kiltie Pipe Band for 50 years. He was a cub and scout leader from the 1950’s to the 1980’s.
He was very admired by his staff members over the years. Of the original 21 Founding Members only 6 remain
with us: Paul Dureski, Henry Ewanick, Skip Fennessy, Marjorie McGrath, and Tosh Takenaka.

We are also very sad to learn of the passing of Julia Barrill’s husband in Kelowna on October 17. Our deepest
condolences go to Julia and her family. We were also sad to learn of the passing of Lieselotte Krauseneck of

Clearwater.

Our condolences also to Fred Jarvis and family on the recent death of their brother.

Gary Fisher Welcome at Meet & Greet Glen McAuliffe

(1\) LAV

.

CENTRAL YUKOOTOK
CHAPTER 29

NTRAL YUKOOTOK
CHAPTER 29
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Freemasons Cancer Car Program

The program is run by a dedicated team of more than 500 volunteer drivers and
dispatchers, who generously donate more than 50,000 hours of their time each
year to ensure that people get to and from cancer treatment centres. Although run
by the Freemasons of British Columbia, the volunteers come from a wide range of
backgrounds and all are welcome to assist in this much needed program.

How it works

The volunteer driver service is provided in the
areas of Greater Vancouver, Central Island,
Southern Interior and Prince George.

Patients are transported from their homes
to cancer centres within these cities:

« Greater Vancouver, including Richmond,
Burnaby and New Westminster

- Prince George

Patients are transported to cancer centres
from key locations in these regions:

« Vancouver Island, where vehicles are based
in Nanaimo, Port Alberni, Cowichan Valley,
Campbell River and Comox Valley

« Southern Interior, where vehicles are
based in Kamloops, Vernon, Penticton and
Kelowna

History of the program

The Freemasons Cancer Car Program began in
Vancouver in 1989 when a need was identified
to assist people in the community. People
receiving treatment for cancer needed a safe,
secure and timely method to get to and from
their primary cancer treatments. The program
was based on one of the key principals of
Freemasonry - charity. As additional needs
were identified, the program was expanded.

All costs related to the vehicles, including
purchase, insurance, maintenance and repair
are supported by the Freemasons of British
Columbia through the Masonic Community
Charities Fund. Additional private donations
also help to cover the costs.

Since its inception, the Freemasons Cancer
Car program has operated in partnership
with the Canadian Cancer Society through an
agreement to cover some of the other indirect
costs of the program including communication
costs and office space in Vancouver, Southern
Interior and Prince George.

Contact us to find out more information

There are many ways to get involved. If you can assist us with this
program, please call 1-800-299-0188 or visit cancercarsnow.ca

o

THE FREEMASONS
OF BC AND YUKON

ANNUAL

IMPACT

Each year the program transports
people to and from their treatments.

VANCOUVER

TRIPS: 20,000 MILEAGE (KM): 235,000

CENTRAL ISLAND

TRIPS: 1,000 MILEAGE (KM): 180,000

SOUTHERN INTERIOR

TRIPS: 10,000 MILEAGE (KM): 230,000

PRINCE GEORGE

TRIPS: 3,400  MILEAGE (KM): 22,000

TOTAL

00

34,400 661,000





